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Congratulations to Mandy OõNeill who 

took out the Peopleõs Choice Award at 

the Summer Show.  Mandy was awarded a 

gift voucher to use at Darrian Office and 

Art Supplies for her win.  We had three 

members who all tied for first place in the 

Armistice Day Exhibition.  Congratula-

tions to Wilma Williams, Jenny Arms and 

Gwyn Taylor who were each awarded a 

voucher to the Warrnambool RSL club. 

On Saturday afternoon we had a wonder-

ful turn up for our demonstration day 

with Sue Sambell and Murray Jennings.  

Sue began her demonstration by explain-

ing and showing the different types of 

watercolour paper available and what she 

packs in her kit when she is travelling or 

painting outside the studio.  After sketch-

ing in the main compositional details for 

her painting of boats moored at the Port 

Fairy wharf she began by applying broad 

washes of colour.  A further layer of col-

our was applied when the first layer was 

just dry.  This layer allowed for deeper 

shading of colour and finer details.  The 

end result was a delightful painting clearly 

depicting the scene without the necessity 

for painting every bit of detail. 

Following a cuppa Murray Jennings em-

barked on his ambitious project of com-

pleting two different oil paintings of the 

Murray River simultaneously without 

looking at any reference photos.  Murray 

explained that he likes to paint on a firm 

surface and prepares his own boards by 

applying canvas to plywood. Murray added 

some number one medium to his paint 

and demonstrated several painting tech-

niques whilst completing the demonstra-

tion. He showed how to add a tree to the 

painting by simply wiping back the board 

to remove paint, thus establishing the 

outline of the tree.  His deftness with the 

palette knife added some beautiful bark to 

the tree trunks and foliage to the branch-

es.  Before long, two paintings of the 

beautiful Murray River emerged before 

our eyes. 

Both Murray and Sue fielded questions 

whilst they painted and we thank them for 

sharing their knowledge and expertise 

with us. 

To encourage our newer members and 

those who are beginning to paint to feel 

more comfortable and included in the 

society Shirley Lindsay and Lorraine Dep-

peler will run sessions for three weeks on 

a Thursday afternoon from 1pm to 

3.30pm at Merri View Gallery.  The first 

session will commence on 28th February 

followed by 7th and 14th March.  Instruc-

tion will be provided in drawing, composi-

tion and light and shade in watercolour 

techniques and other mediums.  They will 

be guided by your needs and proceed 

accordingly. If you have any questions 

about these classes please contact Shirley 

or Lorraine. (Shirley Lindsay 04 18 449 

998, Lorraine Deppeler 04 27 519 159) 

The Tuesday morning Plein Air group had 

their first paint out day in windy condi-

tions but undeterred they have vowed to 

meet fortnightly no matter the weather.  

See Janetõs report in this newsletter. 

All members are welcome to attend ei-

ther of these groups and we welcome 

Janice Borneman who has recently joined 

the society. 

One of the issues raised at our committee 

meeting in February was the running of 

Merri View Gallery.  The Gallery has been 

a major undertaking of the Artistsõ Society 

and it is important for it to be a success 

for both the community and our mem-

bers. To this end, we are holding a Brain-

storming Session about running Merri 

View Gallery at our next social meeting, 

on Wednesday 6th March.  We would 

love as many members as possible to at-

tend to voice your suggestions.  The views 

of all members are important to the Com-

mittee, no matter how long you have been 

a member.  If you are unable to attend the 

meeting but would like to provide some 

feedback please email your thoughts to 

wadasociety@yahoo.com.au   

Entry forms and artworks for the Easter 

Arts Festival Exhibition at Merri View 

Gallery are due in to Merri View Gallery 

by 7th April.  This festival aims to celebrate 

the traditional Easter theme through a 

broad coverage of the arts.  These entries 

will be displayed alongside our ongoing 

exhibition and can remain on display until 

the changeover in June.  Entry for this 

exhibition is $3 per artwork.  Please note 

on the entry form that it is for the Easter 

Exhibition.   The organising committee 

have received sponsorship enabling us to 

award a cash prize which will be judged as 

a Peopleõs Choice award. This festival will 

be held over several dates and venues in 

and around Warrnambool with a trail map 

being publicised. The Naringal Baptist 

Church is one of the other venues partici-

pating and they have offered space if any 

of our members wish to display artworks 

there.  Details and entry form for that 

venue are attached. 

Our next guest artist to display her work 

at Merri View Gallery is Wilma Williams.  

Wilma is a very talented and successful 

artist who paints in a number of different 

mediums.  She will talk about her artwork 

at our social meeting in April.  If you 

would like to be a guest artist at the gal-

lery please let me know. 

I will bring along some of my paintings to 

our meeting in March, a range of paintings 

from when I first began up to more recent 

ones.  You will be able to witness how my 

painting journey has evolved. 

Hope to see you there so we can all share 

our ideas for the running of our gallery. 

Judy Rauert 



Calendar of  Events  

Whatõs happening 

at  WADAS & 

Change overs of  

external display & 

sales venues 

Art Express  

Life Drawing: Mondays 7-9 PM $15 for model 

Watercolour Painting Group: Tuesday Morning. 9.30 ð12.00.  This group is up and running 

again! 

Tuesday Afternoon Painting Group: 1 to 4.00 PM Contact Ricky on 03 5565 8662 

Thursday Afternoon group:  This group is no longer running at this stage however 

look at our News Flash for special session coming up!  

First Wednesday of every month: Social Meeting at Merri View Gallery 7:30 PM except 

January and July when there are afternoon tea meetings at the end of the Annual Awards Exhibi-

tion. 

Keep an eye out for special daytime meetings. 

South West Health Centre Members Exhibits Changeovers :  

7PM first Wednesday 

of March, June, September and December. 

Merri View Gallery Members Exhibits Changeovers:  

7PM First Wednesday of 

March, June and September. 

Flagstaff Hill Changeover:  

7PM First Wednesday of February, May, August and November 

òPlein Airó Painting 

Our òPlein Airó group had its first outing on February 12th. We decided to meet at Stingray Bay for a 

morning of gentle sketching and painting and although it was blowing a gale, our intrepid group were unde-

terred - we decided it was perfect conditions for practicing òPlein Airó from our cars. We realize this will 

probably happen fairly often ð especially during the Winter ð so if we know the weather forecast in ad-

vance (and it looks threatening or windy), weõll try to choose locations where we can either sit in our cars 

or undercover. We worked until a little after 11:00 and then regrouped at òTwo Tartsó!  

The following week (Feb 19th) we met at the Merri View Gallery to work on ideas based on our outdoor 

sketches and photographs. 

This week we are meeting at the Blue Hole ð and the weather looks kinder! Please remember ð this group 

is open to anyone interested in òPlein Airó painting ð any medium, all abilities! We meet on location at 

9:30ish (locations are informed via e-mail  or you may contact me on 0439440014). 

Janet Steed 

 

 



The Embroiderers Guild, Victoria  

South Western Branch  

Exhibition  

 

Out of the Blue 

Friday, Saturday, Sunday 

March 15, 16, 17, 2019 

Masonic Centre, Kepler Street, Warrnambool 

10.00 ð 4.00 pm Sale of embroidered items 

  

 

 

 

 

Three Weeks of  Workshop Sessions  

Thursday afternoon from 1pm to 3.30. 

28th February 

7th March 

14th March 

Shirley Lindsay and Lorraine Deppeler will run these sessions. 

All welcome particularly new members.  

Encouragement through instruction will be provided in drawing, composition, light and shade  in 

water colour techniques and other mediums. Shirley and Lorraine will be guided by your needs..  



 

 

The Tuesday afternoon painting group enjoyed a send off for member Ricky Schembri prior to his trip 

to New York. Five of Rickõs pastel paintings have been sent to the Amsterdam Whitney Gallery New 

York for a special group exhibition. All the best Ricky! 
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ррсрпнфо 

  

Due to renovations we will not be hanging at 

Cheeseworld until further notice.  

All paintings have been returned to Merri Gallery. 

Please pick up your paintings.  



 

 

  

Married Four Times 

The local news station was interviewing an 80-year-old lady because she had 
just gotten married for the fourth time. 

The interviewer asked her questions about her life, about what it felt like to be marrying 
again at 80, and then about her new husband's occupation.. "He's a funeral director," 
she answered. "Interesting," the newsman thought... He then asked her if she wouldn't 
mind telling him a little about her first three husbands and what they did for a living. 

She paused for a few moments, needing time to reflect on all those years. After a short 
time, a smile came to her face and she answered proudly, explaining that she had first 
married a banker when she was in her 20's, then a circus ringmaster when in her 40's, 
and a preacher when in her 60's, and now - in her 80's - a funeral director. 

The interviewer looked at her, quite astonished, and asked why she had married four 
men with such diverse careers. 

(Wait for it...) 

- She smiled and explained, "I married one for the money, two for the show, three to get 
ready, and four to go." 

 

 

 



 

Congratulations to Mandy OõNeill on taking 

out the Summer Art Show Peopleõs Choice 

Award for her local coastal seascape in pastel. 

End of a Successful Summer Show 


